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“We are in the country of the Awabakal peoples. We respectfully acknowledge their elders, celebrating their 

continuing culture and the living memory of their ancestors.” 

The following prayer is taken from the 2023 Project Compassion Parish Booklet. 

 

God of all generations,  

We thank you for those who have gone before us, 

especially those who have cared for your earth and 

who inspire us to help respect your creation  

and contribute to its healing.  

 

We thank you for those with whom we share our lives today,  

especially those who work for justice and peace.  

May we welcome the opportunity that Lent brings 

to walk more closely with you, 

especially through fasting, almsgiving and prayer.  

 

We thank you for the challenge of the future.  

May the cross of Jesus remind us that only love finds the way forward.  

As we work with big hearts, may we join with Mary in her hope  

that from now on all generations will experience  

the great things you will do through us.  

We ask this in Jesus’ name.  

 

Amen. 

 

St Paul  Pray for us 

 

St Paul’s Open Afternoon and Information Evening 

 

Toward the end of the term, two important events are scheduled as we begin planning for 2024.  

 

The first event is our Open Afternoon on Wednesday, 22 March, 2023 commencing at 4pm. Students will 

lead tours of the school for interested families in all year groups. Families will be able to register their details 

and commence the tour at the College Hall.  

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au
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The second event is St Paul’s Information Evening on Monday 3 April, 2023 commencing at 6pm in the 

College Hall. Information about St Paul’s will be presented, and students will provide insights into the life of a 

St Paul’s student. Registration details will be published on Facebook and the College’s website in the coming 

days.  

 

Enrolment Vacancies 

 

There are currently some places available in some year groups for 2023. If any current St Paul’s families are 

aware of any other families who are considering enrolling their students at the College, please encourage 

them to contact the school to discuss possibilities.  

 

Pupil Free Day 

 

Monday 24 April, 2023 will be a Pupil Free Day. Staff will engage in Teaching and Learning Professional 

Learning activities on this day. Classes will resume for students on Wednesday, 26 April, 2023. 

 

Term 1 Parent and Carer Gathering 

 

Last year, two Parent and Carer Gatherings were held online. The feedback from both of these gatherings 

was that the school would schedule these meetings once each term. The first meeting for 2023 will be held 

on Tuesday 14 March, 2023 commencing at 6.00pm. Parents and Carers are asked to register at the link 

below (some people indicated they would prefer to attend the meeting in person, if this is the case then I ask 

that those people indicate this option via the link below). 

 

The Agenda for the Meeting will be: 

 

Feedback on St Paul’s Personal Technology Device Implementation. 

St Paul’s Open Day and Information Evening Information. 

2022 HSC Report. 

St Paul’s 2023 School Improvement Plan details. 

General Business. 

 

Link to register for the Parent and Carer Gathering: 

 

https://forms.office.com/r/UBDXxwqWZz 

 

Diocesan Project Compassion Launch and St Paul’s Shrove 

Tuesday Activities 

 

On Tuesday Week 5, Tara Cowan, Jessica Robinson and 

Charlotte Parsons represented the College at the Diocesan 

launch of Project Compassion. Caritas Australia oversees Project 

Compassion and they have been committed to tackling poverty 

and inequality in Australia over the past 50 years. The Catholic 

community comes together to support the work of Caritas 

during the season of Lent each year  

https://forms.office.com/r/UBDXxwqWZz
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At recess on Shrove Tuesday the Year 9 Business, Law and Order class sold pancakes to raise money for 

Project Compassion. The activity was part of the Year 9 student’s study which focused on making 

consumer and financial decisions. The pancakes were cooked by the Year 10 Food Technology students. 

Thanks to the students for their efforts and to Ms Hennessy, Mrs Grant and Mrs Anderson for their 

support of the students. 

 

Opening School Mass 

 

On Friday, 24 February, 2023 the College community gathered to celebrate the start of the 2023 school 

year with our Opening College Mass. Fr Greg Barker celebrated the mass and he was assisted by Fr 

Priyantha Fernando. At the conclusion of Mass students who were selected as SRC Representatives 

were awarded their badges. It was wonderful to be able to gather as a school community for this 

celebration as in recent years this has not been the case. We offer our thanks to Fr Greg and Fr 

Priyantha for their support of St Paul’s and to Mrs Pola-Kuras and Mr Doyle for their organisation. 
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 Year 7 Camp 

 

Year 7 students have spent the past three days at AGH Camps site in south-western suburbs of Sydney. 

The students were enjoying the opportunity to undertake a range of challenge activities. It was pleasing 

to see the students mixing with each other and encouraging their peers during the activities. Thanks to 

Mr Doyle, Mrs Pola-Kuras, Mrs Pryor and Mrs Thompson for their attendance and organisation of the 

camp. We also extend our appreciation to the staff who attended.  

 

Real Women Event 

 

Members of the Boolaroo, Warners Bay and Booragul Parish Real Women group have arranged an 

event for Monday 27 March, 2023 commencing at 7.30pm in the Parish Hall at Warners Bay. The guest 

speaker on the evening will be Toby Kable. Toby is the founder of All Ability Sports Coaching. Further 

information can be found, on the flyer included with the Newsletter. 

 

Mr Nicholas Wickham 

Principal 
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GOAL SETTING 

Goal setting is a skill that serves us well in many aspects of everyday life and is fundamental to achieving 

long-term success. It is difficult to get to a desired destination if you do not clearly define the ultimate 

destination and how you will get there. At St Paul’s we encourage the development of the skill of setting 

long and short-term goals to assist students to focus and create a set of achievements they can aim for. 

Through goal setting, we learn to focus our time and resources more efficiently. From an educational 

perspective, academic goals improve student performance by ensuring students remain accountable for 

their own decisions, habits, and successes. 

Towards the end of this term, students will be asked to reflect on their learning through a self-reflection 

which forms part of the interim report published to parents/carers in week 9 this term. The Student 

Conferences which follow in Week 10, provide students an opportunity to dialogue with their teachers and 

parents/carers to set goals for the coming term and year. 

We would all be familiar with the SMART goal acronym. 

SMART describes goals which should be specific, measurable, 

achievable, realistic and timely. An effective way to phrase a 

goal is: By … (timely), I will (action) so that (relevance and 

outcome). 

As teachers, we also set professional goals to ensure our 

teaching practices are providing students with rich and 

meaningful learning experiences. Much of the work teachers 

and Leaders of Learning have undertaken during the start of the year is to analyse our HSC data, along with 

other data such as internal assessment and Tell Them From Me survey data, to create school, faculty and 

then professional goals. It has been wonderful to hear from teachers as they have shared their goals over 

the past weeks. Importantly, at the heart of all these conversations, has been the students and teachers’ 

pursuit in creating conditions in their classrooms each day so our students can reach their potential. 

Goal setting also has a significant link to wellbeing and develop positive self-belief and confidence. 

Information about goal setting and strategies for goal setting can be found at the following link: https://

positivepsychology.com/goal-setting-students-kids  

NAPLAN 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is a point in time assessment of 

literacy and numeracy skills that are essential for every child to progress through school and life. Each year 

students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in tests for writing, reading, conventions of language (spelling, 

grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. From 2023, NAPLAN is moving to Term 1 and will take place 

from Wednesday 15 March to Monday 27 March 2023. The reason for this change is so that results can be 

returned to schools earlier in the year which will support teachers to understand the learning needs of their 

students and plan accordingly. A schedule will be emailed to students and parents/carers in week 7. 

Students in Year 7 and Year 9 will also take part in two familiarisation activities in week 7. The purpose of 

these activities is to allow students to practise using the online platform.  
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 These activities are not assessed and responses are not recorded. Students will be informed of the 

timing of the familiarisation activities early next week. It is expected that students have ear buds/

headphones (not Bluetooth) and their charged device each day. 

This year the reporting of NAPLAN has changed. New proficiency standards with 4 levels of 

achievement for each year level will replace the previous 10-band structure that covered all 4 levels 

tested and the old national minimum standard set in 2008 when tests were on paper. The new 

proficiency standards include a baseline benchmark to identify students who are likely to need 

additional support. Further detail on this change can be found at the following link: https://

www.acara.edu.au/docs/default-source/media-releases/naplan-proficiency-standards-media-release-

2023-02-10.pdf  

We acknowledge that NAPLAN is not a measure of what a student is capable of. It does not measure 

characteristics and capabilities such as creativity and engagement in learning – we know that our 

students are far more capable than a narrow measure of literacy and numeracy. What NAPLAN does 

provide us with, however, is an indication of how our students are tracking and provides direction and 

opportunity for adjustment as we work to ensure students have the basic skills to access the 

curriculum. NAPLAN can not be used as a single source of data and is always used with other data 

points to develop a more complete picture of the quality of education at the College. If you have any 

questions regarding NAPLAN please contact me at amber.carter@mn.catholic.edu.au 

 

Mrs Amber Carter 

Assistant Principal - Teaching & Learning 
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Year 12 Retreat 

A few more photos from the Year 12 Retreat! 

 

Mrs Blair Brownlee 

Leader of Wellbeing & Engagement—Year 12 



 

Page 8 Return to top. 

Recently Ms Burt and the Year 12 Drama students, joined with Mrs Cathy O'Gorman and her Year 12 

students from St Mary's Catholic College, Gateshead, in an excursion to Sydney. They were able to 

perform, play, learn, experiment and discover more about the craft of theatre, all areas that will assist 

them in their Year 12 Drama journey. Our time in Sydney was spent in undertaking a playbuilding 

workshop at the Seymour Centre, viewing OnStage performances (the best of the 2022 HSC), engaging 

in a Monologue Writing workshop at Belvoir Theatre, touring the Sydney Theatre Company, watching 

archival screenings of two plays and discovering the Walsh Bay Arts precinct. They were able to ask 

questions, make new friends and step out of their comfort zone which will help to prepare them for 

their exams and life after school.  

Year 12 Drama 

https://www.facebook.com/stmaryscatholiccollegegateshead?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUoifZbG5IOj0tcKXXcESIchpFnnSFrY-uQzTsvGqbR_bPM3e1DcqA4ARPgG0iSQjyztHWaktDtZ27nKwNttMzmMYFOZ_BkH8B-yTW61FAym_7xXhW5X2j55CKmNhv-ZPDRzduOd6kJUMpi4HyVcbYrvHzluNNGXKA4k24XBrW8QhnaLx_NXJ94h6Y
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Year 11 News 

Kasey Crebert needs your help!!! 

 

“I need your help.  

This March, I’m challenging myself to swim to save lives. I aim to swim a total of 20km during the month. 

Did you know that suicide is the leading cause of death for young people in Australia? That means that each 

year, more young Aussies die by suicide than in car accidents or from cancer. 

Today, I'm asking for your help to save lives. Will you please sponsor me? By doing so, you'll be helping 

ReachOut achieve its mission of ensuring that all young people in Australia have the support they need to be 

happy and well.” 

Simply click here to make a donation through my page: https://www.lapsforlife.com.au/fundraisers/

kaseycrebert 

 

Yr11/Yr12 Music excursion to Encore 2022 

Lk;’ 
Students were taken to see Encore 2022 at the Sydney Opera House recently. Encore is a showcase of Music 

1, Music 2 and Music Extension students across the whole state who were successfully chosen to display one 

piece or composition from being nominated for their HSC performances. It was a glorious day; a first time 

visit to the opera house for some.  

CAPA News 

https://www.lapsforlife.com.au/fundraisers/kaseycrebert
https://www.lapsforlife.com.au/fundraisers/kaseycrebert
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Recently we welcomed families of Year 7 students into the classroom for the first couple of lessons of 

the day. Students were excited to share this time with their families. After a couple of interactive and 

exciting lessons the morning was rounded off with morning tea for the families.  

Parents in the Classroom 

 

 

Mrs Cayte Pryor & Mrs Deborah Thompson  

Leaders of Wellbeing and Engagement  - Year 7 
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Year 7 Camp 
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Sports Results 

 

NSW All Schools Triathlon 

Last week Grady and Madeline Platt 

represented St Paul's at the NSW All Schools 

Individual Triathlon Event at Penrith, 

competing against the best triathletes from 

Independent, Catholic and State schools. 

In the Intermediate age group Madeline 

placed 1st. 

In the Senior age group Grady placed 5th.  

Congratulations to Madeline and Grady! 

 

Upcoming Sport Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Upcoming Closing Dates for Sport Nominations 
 

14th March – Dio U15 Netball 

31st March – Dio Open Boys & Girls Soccer 

7th April – NSW All Schools Sailing 

 

Sporting News 

Thurs 2 March Dio Touch 

Individual Selection Trial 

Maitland Park 

Tues 7 March Dio Swimming The Forum, Callaghan 

(University of Newcastle) 
gTues 14 March NSWCCC Golf Waratah Golf Club, Argenton 
      

Wed 22 March Dio Senior Boys & Girls Soccer Knock-
out 

Speers Point 

Tues 28 March Dio U15 Netball 

Individual Selection Trial 

San Clemente High School May-
field 

Wed 29 March Dio Rugby League 

(Students selected from the Dio trial) 

South West Rocks 

Fri 31 March NSWCCC Swimming 

(Students qualifying from the Dio car-
nival) 

Sydney Olympic Park 

Mon 3 – Tues 4 April NSWCCC Touch 

(Students selected from the Dio trial) 

Wagga Wagga 

Wed 5 April U14 Boys Rugby League Gala Day Aberglasslyn 
Tues 11 – Fri 14 April NSW All Schools Sailing Belmont 

Wed 26 April Dio Open Boys & Girls Soccer 

Individual Selection Trial 

Speers Point 
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Translating and Interpreting Service (TIS National) 
 

Harmony Week is a time to celebrate Australian multiculturalism, and the successful integration of 

migrants into our community. The message of Harmony Week is everyone belongs. It is about 

inclusiveness, respect and belonging for all Australians, regardless of cultural or linguistic background, 

united by a set of core Australian values.  

St Paul’s Catholic College will be celebrating Harmony Week on Tuesday 21st March. We will celebrate 

in the following ways: 

1. Students and staff will wear orange (out of uniform) to represent Harmony Week (Orange is the 

colour chosen to represent Harmony Week. Traditionally, orange signifies social communication and 

meaningful conversations. It also relates to the freedom of ideas and encouragement of mutual 

respect. Australians can choose to wear something orange during Harmony Week to show their 

support for cultural diversity and an inclusive Australia). 

 

2. Students and staff bringing in a cold coin donation to raise money for Caritas. 

 

3. Students from 7-12 participating in a drumbeats Rhythm of the World workshop (High School 

version) in their allocated time slot in the hall.  

Mrs Catherine Maloney 

Learning Support Faculty 

https://www.tisnational.gov.au/
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Community Notices 
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The Australian Esports League is hosting the Newcastle Esports Cup 

2023 this 11-12th March at Central Leagues Club Charlestown. 

The event will feature video game tournaments open to all ages and 

skill levels with popular games Super Smash Bros. Ultimate, Rocket 

League and Mario Kart 8 running over Saturday. Plus for Sunday we 

will have a High School tournament for students to meet like-minded 

youth in the region, showcase their talent and participate in 

competition for the title of the Newcastle Esports champion of 2023. 

The AEL will also be hosting free play gaming area with a variety of 

multiplayer games for families and friends to enjoy! 

For any parents and teachers wishing to learn more about the world of esports with their students, the 

AEL will be hosting a High School focused workshop on the Sunday morning at 10:00am covering off key 

topics such as careers in esports and gaming, player welfare and benefits, and more! 

Students are continuing to seek opportunities to participate in esports and the AEL is building a national 

program to enable participation in High School esports. 

“We are proud to be working with Central Leagues Club to bring a great esports event for local gamers 

to the region. We hope to see gamers drawn to Newcastle to join in the competition and to showcase 

their talent.”, says Darren Kwan, CEO of Australian Esports League, “the AEL is focused on building 

community and we welcome this opportunity to expand esports in the greater Newcastle region.” 

Esports is the sport of playing video games. It features players competing across the world from 

amateur to professional skill levels where participating athletes are earning millions of dollars in salaries 

and global fame. Esports athletes are said to experience the same feats of physical and mental aptitude 

as athletes in traditional sports. 

Like with any sporting activity esports promotes cognitive growth and social benefits in players. 

Studies show that students who participate in esports may have increased confidence, empathy, peer 

acceptance and leadership skills. Additionally, students may benefit from improved cognitive, 

communication skills, team work, strategic thinking, problem solving, reading comprehension and the 

development of digital skills. 

We welcome students of all skill levels to come 

along and represent their school! With the 

weekend offering a great opportunity for 

students to share their passion for video games 

and a weekend of gaming fun with their parents. 

Further details can be found at: https://

www.ael.org.au/newcastle  

 

Community Notices 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ael.org.au%2Fnewcastle&data=05%7C01%7Ckelly.mcallister%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7Cc0cbdcf32f9b48a7c39808db19fde648%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638132350503529057%7CUnknown%7CTW
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ael.org.au%2Fnewcastle&data=05%7C01%7Ckelly.mcallister%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7Cc0cbdcf32f9b48a7c39808db19fde648%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638132350503529057%7CUnknown%7CTW
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From the Finance Office 

Return to top 

For all Finance enquiries please use the following 

email address:  finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 
 

To calculate your Weekly, Fortnightly or Monthly 

payment amount, please go to our Website and use 

the calculator.  http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/

about-us/finance/fee-calculator/  (Please take the figure 

to the next five cents) 
 

If you have not already done so, please ensure I 

have copies of relevant updated Health Care / 

Pension Cards and the Application Form. 

Excursions Coming Up 
 

Please pay for all excursions by the due date written on 

the excursion notes which are sent home with your 

child. This date is important as excursion costing is 

calculated on the number of students who should be 

attending that particular event. Venues and buses have 

to be paid when the booking is first made. Your 

understanding of this would be very much appreciated. 

Opening Hours for Payments to the 

Finance Office 

Parents: Payments can be made at Reception between 

8.30am and 2.30pm  

Students: Mornings from 8.30am until tutor group bell, 

all of recess and all lunch times 

School Fee  

1. BPay through your own home banking via the 

Internet 

2. Eftpos Minimum payment $10 

3. Cheque 

4. Cash 

Excursion Payments 

1. Qkr  

QKR is the way to pay fees, excursions and 

Friday Sport 

 

For you r convenience, when paying for 

excursions the new Qkr! App is now live 

for families of our students. Qkr! By Mastercard can be 

downloaded for free from Apple’s app store for iPhones, 

iPad users can download the iPhone app or from Google 

Play fo Android phones. Simply: 

Step 1 Download Qkr! 

On your Android phone or iPhone. iPad users can 

download iPhone app 

 

 
 

Step 2 Register 

Select your Country of Residence as ‘Australia’ and 

follow the steps to register 

 

Step 3 Find our school 

Our school will appear in ‘Nearby Locations’ if you’re 

within 10km’s of the school, or search for our school by 

name. 

 

Step 4 Register your children 

When first accessing our school you will be prompted to 

add a student profile for your child. This allows you to 

make orders and payments for them. 

For more information about QKR visit our website 

www.booragul.catholic.edu.au 

 

Mrs Erica Gale—Finance Officer 

finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/fee-calculator/
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/fee-calculator/
http://booragul.catholic.edu.au/site/index.cfm
mailto:finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au
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St Paul’s Catholic College 
 

Address: Primrose Street, Booragul 

Postal: PO Box 194, Boolaroo NSW  2284 

Telephone: 4958 6711 

Email: admin@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

Web Site: http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/  

 

Switch/Reception 

Hours: 8.15am until 3.30pm 

 

Finance Office 

Hours: 8.30am to 2.30pm 

Email: finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

 

Canteen 

Telephone: 4946 3115 

Contact Us 

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES  
 

Open Afternoon: Wednesday, 22 March, commencing at 4pm 

St Paul’s Information Evening: Monday 3 April, commencing at 6pm  

Pupil Free Day: Monday 24 April, 2023 

  

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/

